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Two members of the Administration Committee met on Thursday, September 21, 2017 @ 9:00 a.m. at the 

property east of the Dollar General Store.  

Present: Chairman, Larry Ebersold and Member Gary “Goob” Coy.   

Others:  Frank Becvar; Public Works Director, Chris Bartlett; and 2 employees of the Army Corp. of Engineers. 

Absent:  None. 

Member, Coy reported that the meeting took place on the property owned by Karl Anderson east of the Dollar 

General Store.  Frank and Gladys Becvar started by telling what the property used to be like.  Everyone went 

to the drain by Highway 70.  Karl Anderson gave permission for the walk through of his property.  Discussion 

took place regarding where the old pond was.  It is now filled in.  Topographical photos of wetland were shown.  

Grading discussion took place on Mr. Anderson’s property on the west side.  Elevations were also discussed.  

The main Supervisor present with the Army Corp. of Engineers discussed the ground water issue.  He noted 

that the groundwater issue is due to the fact that the pond was dug too deep into the water table, thus causing 

slow water flow.  He noted that the permitting was done without proper permitting.  The permit on file was 

expired.  Everyone discussed what could be done to help the problem with the Becvar’s wet property and 

water problems.  Discussion to berm the pond and keeping brush away were options.  The neighbor to the 

south will be notified about the brush depositing there.  The Army Corp. of Engineers will work with the 

Becvar’s and Mr. Anderson to resolve the issue. 
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